CITY OF CEDARVULLE
CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
October 6, 2020

The special City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark Isenhower at the
City Park after he declared that a quorum was present. Council members present were
Alderman McClendon, Alderman Breshears Alderman Odom and Alderman Johnson.

There was no unfinished business to discuss.

Mayor Isenhower thoroughly explained and answered questions concerning the de-
annexation issue on the November 3™ election ballot. There are two areas the City has
proposed for de-annexation to be returned to County status.

The first area consists of Hightower Road and Millpond Road from the intersection with
Hightower Road east to the county line. This area is highly travelled predominantly by
county residents and very few city residents. The de-annexation of this section will only
affect 5 houses total. All citizens affected by this section have been contacted and are in
agreement for de-annexation.

The second area is a section of Creekside Way where Weber Creek floods and destroys a
bridge during heavy rains. The bridge is at the border of the City limits and all citizens
living past the bridge are County citizens. The de-annexation of this section will only
affect 2 houses. The citizens affected by this section have been contacted as well.

State Street turn back revenue received by the City is based on population and currently
is $65.60 per person per year. There are only 11 citizens on Hightower/Millpond Roads
and 4 citizens on Creekside Way that will be affected. The Millpond section is
approximately .75 miles, Hightower Road is approximately .4 of a mile and Creekside
Way is approximately .23 miles. The maintenance cost of the two sections marked for
de-annexation and used primarily by county residents far outweighs any revenue
received for the areas.

Mayor Isenhower provided copies of maps indicating the sections for de-annexation
along with a letter explaining in detail for anyone who wanted a copy.

With no further business to conduct, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman
McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0
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